Geneva Middle School South 1415 Viking Drive Geneva, Illinois 60134 Office: 630/463-3600



Community Unit School District 304

TO:

Dr. Dean Romano

FROM: Terry Bleau-GMS South

RE:

Gifts, Grants and Bequests

DATE: November 13, 2019

Dear Dr. Romano,

In accordance with Policy 8:80 for Gifts, Grants and Bequests, donations having a more than \$500 value shall be accepted by the Board of Education.

The Geneva Middle School South PTO would like to donate funding the following:

Department/Teacher	Cost	Item/Purpose
Guidance	Up to \$220	Various games and items related to working with kids in social work groups and speech and language groups.
6th Grade SS (Beyer)	Up to \$180	Clay and paints for student projects.
PE	Up to \$250	New badminton rackets. We would like to use ½ PTO funds and ½ building funds for this purchase.
6 <sup>th</sup> grade math	Up to \$450	Coordinate grid floor matt for graphing activities.
8 <sup>th</sup> grade science	Up to \$500	Wireless temperature thermometers with USB plugs for the students devices. Total cost is \$1000. School funds would pay half.
7 <sup>th</sup> grade science	Up to \$225	Toward the purchase of invertebrate and vertebrate materials.
Building wide (processed by art department)	Up to \$225	For the purchase of frames that can be hung around the building to display student art work. We will use ½ of PTO funds and ½ building money for this project.
Building wide (processed by library)	Up to \$500	For a variety of items to help decorate the reading lounge.

As you can see in some of the cases the building budget will fund portions of these items. The total value of this donation is \$2,550. I am requesting approval from the Board of Education, at their upcoming regularly scheduled meeting, to accept these donations over the course of the 19-20 school year to GMS South from the GMS South PTO.

Sincerely,

Terry Bleau GMS South